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LONDON COUNCIL FOR ADULT EDUCATION

Galleria Postal Outlet • P.O. Box 23174, 355 Wellington St. • London, ON • N6A 5N9 
Serving Adult Learners since 1945
General Meeting, October 8, 2013
Location: Goodwill Industries, Town Hall
Present: Amanda Burdick (Literacy Link South Central), Anne Marie Curtin (Literacy Link South Central), Kristen Caschera (London Public Library), Ashley Patterson (WIL), Ann Walker, Heather Jeffery (Hutton House), Beverley Payne (TVDSB), Jane Ellyat (City of London – Ontario Works), Laura Sherrett (Contact North), Donna Moore (Western/Toastmasters), Henry Kooy, Madeline Cochrane & Lisette D’Andrea (guests). 
Regrets: Nancy McQuillan, Kym Wolfe

1. Speaker - Anne Marie Curtin 
Anne Marie gave a presentation about one of Literacy Link South Central’s programs called SMOW (Single Men on Ontario Works). Through a nine-month project, Literacy Link South Central talked to young single males on OW to find out about their interests and activities, especially as they relate to technology. This informed the content of a set of 4 modules (with accompanying practitioner overviews that speak to the OALCF and a general introduction guide). Visit their website to get more information and view the resources: llsc.on.ca. 
2. Agency Updates
Donna Moore gave a treasurer update on behalf of the LCAE executive. We have received about half of our member donations at this point. Members wondering if their donations have been received can check with Donna. 

Laura Sherret gave an update on Contact North. The agency has moved and is now located in Employment Services Elgin. 

Ashley Patterson gave an update from WIL. The GED prep program is looking for a volunteer math tutor, to work for a few hours a week tutoring math up to a grade 10/11 level. If anyone knows someone who would be interested in this volunteer opportunity, please refer to Ashley. 

Amanda Burdick gave a Literacy Link South Central update. They are busily planning their literacy services this time of year. Amanda also gave a mention to Literacy London’s upcoming Spelling Bee fundraiser. Information about this can be found at literacylondon.ca.

Jane from City of London – OW brought two job developers to sit in on the meeting and see what the LCAE is all about.

Beverley Payne from TVDSB mentioned that registration is ongoing for the ESL programs. 

Heather Jeffery from Hutton House shared that it is Hutton House’s 60th anniversary this year. As well, all of their education programs are up and running.

Next meeting: Tuesday November 12

London Public Library, Stevenson & Hunt Room
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